
DEPARTMENT of MISSOURI 

SONS of UNION VETERANS of the CIVIL WAR 

Department Orders #3 
Series 1998-199292 

I. Ist Quarter Camp per capita tax is due on or before April 1 Please send this information into 
the Department Sec/Tres Bob Petrovic 

2. Note that the new per capita tax for the Department is effective starting this quarter. Dues owed 
the Department are now SL.50 per quarter. Camps will need to send a total of $4.00 per member 
to cover the National and Department per capita tax for the quarter. This will allow the 
Department to function without the help of the raffles. Raffle money can now be set aside for 
the 2001 National Encampment in Springfield, Missouri. 

3 John Rutherford has asked that any member that has any of the ribbons and metals from the past 
National Encampments to bring them to the Department meeting for him to review 

4. Please note that the Department Commander Steven Leicht has a new e-mail address 
Sentry{Rem@aol com. Please make the necessary changes in your records 

5. If any Camp has any new members who joined their Camp, please send the name and address of 
the member to the Department Commander. I would like to send the new recruits a letter 
welcoming them into the Organization. You will still need to send the application into the 
Department Sec/Tres with your per capita tax 

6. The Department is going to be handing out additional information to be placed into the Camp 
information packets. It is recommended that the Camps purchase a larger binder to hold this 
information and any addition information in the future. I recommend at least a 2" binder 

7. Camp Information Packets are to be transferred to newly elected Commanders upon installation 
Updating information within the packets will be the responsibility of the Camps 

8. Alist of the Camp property is to be turned into the Department with the Officer installation 
forms. 

9 The date of the next National Encampment is August 19" 22 in Indianapolis, Indiana 
Information pertaining to the National Encampment will be handed out at the Department 
meeting 

10. The next Department meeting will be held in Columbia, Missouri on February 27, 1999. It will 
be located at Lefeure Hall at the College. Meeting will start at Ipm A map will be sent to the 

Camp Commanders of the location of the meeting location 
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Steven Leicht 
Department Commander 
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